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12th December 2019

Upcoming events:
CHRISTMAS PLAYS WILL BE HELD IN THE SCHOOL HALL THIS YEAR

Years 3/4 and Years 5/6 will perform on Tuesday 17th December 

Dress rehearsal performance at 1pm

THE CHILDREN SHOULD RETURN TO SCHOOL AT 6PM

Evening performance at 6.15pm, refreshments and Raffle at 7pm
Reception and Years 1/2 will perform on Wednesday 18th December

Dress rehearsal performance at 2pm

THE CHILDREN SHOULD RETURN TO SCHOOL AT 6PM

Refreshments and Raffle at 6.15pm, performance to start at 6.30pm

You are welcome at either performance

Thursday 19th December PTA Christmas Coffee Morning 9am-11am ALL WELCOME

Thursday 19th December children can wear party clothes to school

Friday 20th December - Nursery / Reception Class Nativity at 10.30am at St Michael and All Angels Church. The Church ask that NO photographs/videos are taken; you are welcome to come back to School for photos and mince pies after the Service

Other news:

Congratulations to Lily Manchester who won the annual Christmas Card competition held by Hannah Blythyn AM
PTA: Thank you for your continued support - the personalised Christmas Cards raised £160 and the school disco contributed £120 to school funds

Raffle prize donations for next week are very welcome

Please pay all Dinner Money (cheques payable to Flintshire County Council) by Wednesday 18th December 

Vacancy: Clerk to the Governing Body

This role involves the administration of six meetings (one per half term…so only four left this year). There is a paid allowance. If anyone would like to discuss the position further please see Miss Parsons.

January 2020:

Ms E Seddon, a trainee teacher from Bangor University, will join us for a seven week placement in Y3/4

Swimming will commence for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 from Tuesday 14th January for 5 weeks. The cost will be £2.50 / child to cover transport costs. School meets the costs of lessons and an extra instructor.

Clubs for the Spring Term beginning w/c 13th January for 10 weeks

Monday: Mixed sports/games

Tuesday: Debate

Wednesday: Singing

Thursday: Chess

From January 2020, the perimeter gates around the school playground will be locked at 9.15.

Pupils arriving late will need to use the front pedestrian access. 

The gates will be opened for Nursery parents / carers at 11.30.

To collect your child before the end of the school day, you will need to use the front entrance.

School has been asked by the Local Authority to reiterate the importance of the 48hour rule in relation to sickness and diarrhoea. Pupils and staff are advised not return to school until 48hours after their last episode in bid to reduce the spread of infection.

